
Hatfield Peverel St. Andrew’s Junior School

NEWSLETTER

2nd February 2024

Dear Parents and Carers,

I would like to start by acknowledging the absence of Mrs Black this week. I am sure 
that the whole school community will join me in sending our love and condolences to 

Mrs Black and her family. We look forward to welcoming her back when she is ready, 
but in the meantime our very strong team will keep everything running as usual.

It has been another busy week here at St Andrew’s. We were delighted to welcome 
120 grandparents to our new site on Thursday. The children loved having them here 

and we were delighted to hear so many supportive comments. It really was a wonderful 
event! 

If you live locally, you will spot some works on our school field starting this weekend. 
This is the delivery and construction of our new school hall, which will be built on the 
field behind the double demountable. In a few weeks time, this will allow us to offer a 
much wider range of whole school and group activities. We are all very excited to have 

this additional space.

Wishing you all a lovely weekend.
From Mrs Dutaut and the St. Andrew’s team.

A warm St. Andrew’s welcome to Rosie (Y5) and her
family – we are sure you will soon settle in (and
apologies, this welcome should have appeared in last
week’s Newsletter!).

Year 3 are in need of old newspapers for their Canopic jar project. If you have any old
newspapers that you are able to donate, the Year 3 Team would be very grateful – thank
you.

SCHOOL OFFICE
Despite the office in the RAAC
affected main school building being
closed, the temporary school office is
still very much open and working as
usual. If you have anything to bring to
the office, please give us a call.
Outside of hours, post can be left in
the covered box by the side of the old
school building (but please do not leave
any cash or anything of value in here).

MORNING DROP-OFF
A reminder that the rec gate opens
at 8:30am and closes promptly at
8:35am. We have noticed an
increase in children arriving late to
school. To avoid late marks on their
attendance records and ensure they
are not missing out on vital early
morning class-work, please ensure
children arrive before the gate

closes. Thank you.



Spring Term 2024 – dates for your diary:-
Tuesday 13th February: Y3 Egyptian Day

Friday 16th February: INSET Day
Monday 19th to Friday 23rd February: Half Term Break

Thursday 29th February: Y4 Roman Workshop Visit
Tuesday 5th March: Y6 Visit to Warner Bros Studios 

Wednesday 6th March: Y5 Viking Experience Day
Thursday 7th March: World Book Day (details to follow)

Tuesday 12th & Wednesday 13th March: Parent Consultation Evenings (One Plan Meetings 
will take place this week too)

Monday 25th March: Year 5 Easter Performance
Thursday 28th March: Easter Service (1.30pm) parents welcome and last day of term

Monday 15th April: children back to school

Year Group Trip or Event Deadline for response

All Years

Year 3 Egyptian Day in school 13th February – Letter to 
Parents

n/a

Year 4 Roman Britain Workshop – Letter to Parents Payment by Thursday 15th

February please

Year 5 Viking Experience Day – Letter to Parents Payment by Monday 26th

February please

Year 6 Warner Bros Studio Tour (the making of Harry 
Potter) – Letter to Parents

Payment & consent by 
Thursday 29th February at the 
latest please

Information for HPSAJS parents who also have a child in HPINS Diamond Class.

On the last day of the Spring term we will be having an Easter service at St Andrew’s. This is 
from 1:30-2:30.

The Diamond class assembly is on the same day but will not be starting until 2:40pm to allow you 
to attend both events.

GREEN REC GATE INTERCOM
You may have noticed an intercom at the green rec gate - this has been there a while but
only became fully operational in the last few days as we were waiting for the consoles in
the School Office and Sunshine Clubs to be fitted. You are welcome to use this instead
of calling the office or clubs, if you prefer. You are welcome to continue to phone the
school but, can we ask that you please do so when you are either AT the gate or VERY
close by. Our aim is always to come out to you as quickly as possible.

Please use the up  and down  arrows to select either:
1. Reception (the School Office)
2. Sunshine Clubs

and then press the bell button

SUNSHINE CLUB PARENTS: please be aware that you may need to still call on the
Club’s mobile number as they are often outside with the children (the console to
answer is inside in Willow Base), especially in Sunset Club and when the weather
starts to get warmer.



For more artwork please follow:
https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en

Wishing a very Happy Birthday to those who celebrate their birthdays between:
29th January to 4th February 2024 

Eliza, Cruz, Jack F (Cherry), Joshua W, Noah W

If you need to drop off or collect your child outside of the usual school
hours, please come to the green rec gate and call the school office. There is
no access for children or visitors through the red car park gate.

1st Isabelle D-S 12,584

2nd Logan S 6,152

3rd Jasmine B 5,495

https://twitter.com/charliemackesy?lang=en


These are the children who have been spotted shining in school this 
week. We could have chosen so many children- the decisions were 

hard to make!
Well done for demonstrating our CARE values.

Apple - Reggie
Birch – Jack A
Cherry - Carter

Fir – Joshua
Maple – Luke
Oak – Archie
Rowan – Dylan

Sycamore – Harry

Compassion  Achievement  Respect  Enjoyment
Every child is loved and known. Every child shines.

Points for this week!

Berwicks 545

Greystones 482

Priory 611

Vinehurst 445

WELL DONE TO 
PRIORY HOUSE!



Shining at Home

A message from Max’s Mum:

Max has been going from strength to strength 

with his football, and this weekend he not only 

won 'Trainer of the Day' meaning he gets to

have Lionel the Lion at home this week, but also 

scored two amazing goals in his match on Sunday 

with his team the Valley Green Lions and in doing

so secured the 'Player of the Match' trophy. We 

are so proud of how dedicated he is to his 

favourite sport and his team, and the progress he

is making.

Well done Max!



Shining at Home

We received this message from Alexis’ family:

We are very proud of Alexis. He won the best 

rugby player trophy playing for Chelmsford rugby 

club!

Well done Alexis!



Spotlight on Grandparent’s 
Morning

We were THRILLED to see so many Grandparents visiting the children in school on Thursday!

So much so that space and somewhere to sit proved difficult but we really hope Grandparents

enjoyed the chance to see their Grandchildren in school and share some special time looking at

their work and classes in action. We thank them all for making the time and effort to come in –

we were overwhelmed by how many came.



Spotlight on Grandparent’s 
Morning 



Spotlight on Pupil Voice -
Reading

Mrs O’Connor’s Whole School Reading Amazon Wishlist is here:

https://amzn.eu/dC6o59a

https://amzn.eu/dC6o59a




The Essex Fire Museum have two family open days coming up on:

- Tuesday 20th February 2024
- Sunday 25th February 2024

There will be opportunities for families to get involved in history trails around the museum, spot hazards in our
fire safety room, partake in craft activities and sit on our fire engines (and squirt water😊).

The museum is free entry (but visits are by appointment only……..as we are on the site of an operational fire
station).

If families are interested, could they please email us at: museum@essex-fire.gov.uk and tell us the number in
their party and the time they would like to arrive (we are open from 10.30am to 4.00pm). This is just because
we have to keep the main station informed of numbers throughout the day.

Suggested last admissions are 2.30pm. This is just so that people have enough time to experience everything on
site.

mailto:museum@essex-fire.gov.uk







